
 

 

Wednesday, November 3, 2021 
 
Toronto and East York Community Council 
City Hall, Committee Room 1 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto ON M5H 2N2 
 
Dear Chair and Council Members, 

RE: Adding a Traffic Light at the Shuter and Sumach Intersection  
 
A petition was submitted to the City of Toronto with over 100 signatures expressing concern for 
the safety of pedestrians at the intersection of Shuter Street and Sumach Street. Shuter Street 
runs parallel to Queen Street and Dundas Street. However, unlike either of these, Shuter street 
has no traffic lights or stop signs between Parliament and River, despite having seven 
intersections in this segment. We are requesting staff research adding a traffic light at this 
intersection in order to improve pedestrian safety and report back about all options to improve 
safety concerns.  

Surrounding neighbours and stakeholders such as the local Toronto District School Board 
Trustee are in support of this motion to improve safety conditions at this intersection through 
the installation of a traffic light.  

 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 

It is recommended that: 

1. The Toronto and East York Community Council direct staff to report back by Q1 2022 on 
the feasibility of installing a traffic control signal at the Shuter Street and Sumach 
intersection.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Councillor Kristyn Wong-Tam 
Ward 13, Toronto Centre 


